
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly “Work Session” Meeting with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present.  Staff present were Joseph 

Saxon, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  

Others present were Mr. Christopher Douglas, Jan Winter, Elections Superintendent, Robby 

Royal, EMS Director, Dustin Beaty, Road Superintendent, Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA 

Director, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Mr. Nathan Bartell and Mr. Raymond Poore. 

 Chairman Denham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed FY 2021 Section 5311Grant Application for Transit Program for 

Turner County. 

 Commissioners discussed salary increase for Board of Commissioners.  

 Commissioners discussed County Fire ISO – USDA update on funding. 

 County Manager, Joseph Saxon, gave an update on the following items: 

1. Complete Count Committee Update. 

2. Recreation Update. 

3. EMS Update on bids for new ambulance (Robby Royal). 

4. Fire/EMS Mutual Aide Update (Mark Robinson). 

5. Christmas Parade. 

6. Side Arm Mower Replacement/Repair (Dustin Beaty). 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

__________________________________________ 

Nick Denham, Chairman 

 

Attest: _____________________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk    


